
 JUNE 2025 
 

Dear Pastor and Co-Laborers in Christ, 
 
“As cold waters to a thirsty soul, so is good news from a far country.”   
Proverbs 25:25 
 
I am writing this letter from Nova Mutum, Mato Grosso, in northern Brazil. We      
arrived June 26, and we will be here for seven months. Bro. Alex Lima needs to 
come to the States to raise more support. He has about 30%, and he needs a lot of 
support. If you could take him on, it would be a blessing. He started this church five 
years ago and has not been to the States in six years. Pray about his support level 
please. 
 
We want to thank all the churches and individuals that responded to our cry for help 
in the last letter for $10,000 to cover tickets, hotel, and general needs. That is a lot 
of monies, but God thru His people met the need. We had excess baggage, car    
usage, and now we will be taking over most of the church finances for seven 
months. GOD IS SO GREAT. HIS PEOPLE ARE SO GREAT! Praise God for everything. 
“BLESS THE LORD OH MY SOUL, AND ALL THAT IS WITHIN ME, BLESS HIS HOLY 
NAME!” I am overwhelmed with how God does things so well in His time! 
 
Pray for us as we assume the responsibilities of this new work. We want to be a help 
and help the new converts and support this pastor in his heart’s desire to see a   
fundamental Baptist work in this city. I need the Holy Spirit to fill me for this task 
and use Cathy and myself to win others to Christ. The city has over 55,000 people, 
and they need the Gospel of Jesus Christ who died for the sins of the whole world. 
What a Savior! We will send some pictures next letter! 
 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR FAITHFUL FINANCIAL SUPPORT AND PRAYER SUPPORT 
EACH MONTH! WE COULD NOT DO WHAT WE DO WITHOUT YOU! We love every 
one of you. Stay faithful in the fight! It is almost over, and the trumpet will sound 
soon, and we will be at home with our Lord. God bless you all! 
 
IN HIS SERVICE, 
 

DR. ROBERT AND CATHY SMITH 
INTERNATIONAL CONSULTANT MWBM 


